

## Transport to the transport of the transp

A meeting of the above Council was convened on 21st October 1986 in the Kennedy Hall Dunure.

Sederunt Mr JKR Melrose (Vice-Chairman) Mr Hugh Ralston (Treasurer)
Mrs AWB Kerr (Secretary) Mrs S Turnham Mr R Storie
Mr W Crawford Mr R Corson Mr Alex Gibson Const Philip

Members of the Kennedy Hall and Park Committee attended the meeting.

In the absence of Mr JA Scobie, the Vice Chairman took the chair.

Apologies for absence Mr JA Scobie Mr R Bunn

Minutes The minutes of the previous meeting on the 2nd September 1986 were taken as read and adopted on a proposal from Mr Gorson seconded by Mr Ralston.

## Matters arising from minutes

- 1. Treasurer's Report The balance now stands at £207.49 which includes the Community Council grant and the percentage due to Council from the lottery organised by the Commonwealth Games Committee.
- Railway Bridge Parapets A letter was received from Mr George Foulkes MP. Included in this letter was a letter from the General Manager of Scotrail. In this letter he states that in the case of Overbridge 28 it is restricted to 13 tons and whilst there is no danger to the public it is proposed that work will be undertaken by the Estate Surveyor and Manager during the next financial year to remove this bridge and infill the cutting to take the roadway across on the level. If it is possible to include work on Overbridge 23 in any MCS schemes which may be programmed for the area within the next few months this will be done but failing that some work will be undertaken at the same time as Overbridge 28 is removed.
- Jumping of rubbish in the vicinity of Dunure A letter was received from the Director of the Environment stating that there is an MSC project about to start in the district for the express purpose of clearing illicit tips and the railway bridge cutting near Dunure will be added to their list.
- 4. Privatisation of the 'bus service Mr JA Scobie and Mr JKR Melrose agreed to represent the Council at a meeting arranged by the Regional Council to discuss the privatisation of the 'bus service.
- 5. Representation on Carrick Development Team No further information,
- 6. Community Council Elections A letter was received from the Director of Administration confirming that the list of dates when members are due to resign is sufficient for his requirements.

- 10. Kennedy Hall and Park Members of the Committee attended the meeting to ask for support in up-grading the Kennedy Hall. It was agreed to send all the available correspondence regarding the inadequacies of the Hall to Mr George Foulkes MP and to have the matter tabled at the meeting of the District Council and the Community Councils on Thursday 24th October 1986.
- ll. Dunure Community Centre A very comprehensive letter was received from Mr Drew Findlay Area Community Education Officer stating that there are no grounds for optimism that such a centre can be built in the near future. Though Mr Findlay has always considered a Community Centre for Dunure to be a top priority in the Carrick Area this is not the case when Strathclyde Pegional Council is considering the needs of deprived areas in Glasgow. Areas of Priority Treatment (APT) are dealt with first and Dunure will never come into this category.
- 12. Meeting of District Council and Community Councils Mr Corson and Mr Storie agreed to attend this meeting to discuss the up-grading of the Kennedy Hall Dunure.
- 13. Carrick Community Transport Group Minutes The Council noted.
- 14. Electricity Board Substation Trespass/Vandalism The Council noted.
- 15. Ayrshire and Arran Health Board Minutes The Council noted.
- 16. Strathclyde Regional Council Nominations for Membership of the Sub-Committees of the Children's Panel Advisory Committee

  The Council noted.
- 17. Date of next meeting 11th November 1986
- 18. Meeting closed 8.20 pm